MCMLA Executive Committee Meeting

MINUTES

January 10, 2014

10:00am CT / 9:00am MT

Action items noted in RED
Votes noted in BLUE
Call to Order

Darrel called the meeting to order at 10:00am CT.

Executive Committee Attendance:

Darrel Willoughby – Chair

Brenda Pfannenstiel – Immediate Past Chair

Jackie Hittner – Incoming Chair

Melissa DeSantis – Chapter Council Representative

Leadership Attendance:


Karen Wiederaenders – Executive Secretary 

Nancy Woelfl – Parliamentarian

Tracey Hughes – Web Editor and MCMLA-L Discussion List Owner

Rebecca Graves – Annual Meeting Advisor

Jan Rice – MLA Chapter Credentialing Liaison

Tom Gensichen – Bylaws

Holly Henderson – Education

Cindy Perkins – Honors and Awards

Jeanne Burke – Membership

Merinda McLure – Nominating

Heather Brown

Unable to Attend:

Kristen DeSanto – Recording Secretary
Dana Abbey – Chapter Council Alternate
Amanda Sprochi – Publications and Express Editor

Lisa Traditi – 2014 Meeting Planner

Charlotte Manges – Governmental Relations

Betsy Mueth – Library Advocacy

Tim Kenny – Research

Marie Reidelbach – MLA Chapter Membership Liaison

Michlene Mankin – Honors and Awards

Lori Fitterling – Research

Approval of Minutes
· Motion to approve the minutes of the November 8, 2013 meeting made by Brenda Pfannenstiel and seconded by Jackie Hittner.  November 8, 2013 minutes approved by voice vote of the MCMLA Executive Committee.
· Motion to approve the minutes of the December 13, 2013 meeting made by Brenda Pfannenstiel and seconded by Melissa DeSantis.  December 13, 2013 minutes approved by voice vote of the MCMLA Executive Committee.
Approval of Policy & Procedure Manual changes

· Brenda Pfannenstiel - The following changes were made to the policy and procedure manual to reflect current practices: 

· The NN/LM MCR Education Liaison will serve as an ex-officio member of the Education Committee. 

· Dollar amounts for the Outstanding Achievement, McDowell, and Hetzner Awards are listed as $250 each. 

· Research Committee Chair will present the following awards at the Annual Meeting and will announce them in the MCMLA Express and on the Research Committee’s web page: Best Research Paper ($250), Best Research Poster ($250), and Best of Show ($50). 

· Annual meeting travel reimbursement for executive committee members will be increased to $500 each.
· Motion to approve the policy and procedure manual changes made by Melissa DeSantis and seconded by Jackie Hittner.  Policy and procedure manual changes approved by voice vote of the MCMLA Executive Committee.
· Brenda will post the revised policy and procedure manual on the website.
Committee Reports:
Bylaws:  No report
Education: Holly Henderson

The Education Committee is working on developing a toolkit on the website for people to post educational items they want to share. One of our members is serving on the Quint Meeting CE Committee which will hopefully select CE classes and get contracts out in February. The committee is working with Jan Rice to hold a webinar about AHIP in early April.
Government Relations: No report
Honors and Awards: No report
Library Advocacy: Betsy Mueth (report sent in via email)

1. We continue to work on setting up research into where staff at institutions who have closed their libraries are getting their information.

2. We are looking into setting up a blog where we can host discussions of positive, proactive actions being taken at institutions across our region, but actually would like to have it open to all.

3. We are planning to replicate the school librarians "100 Things Kids Will Miss if They Don't Have a School Librarian" poster.  Our title will be "100 Things Your Medical Librarian Can Do For You".  Look for announcements on the listserv soliciting suggestions for those 100 things.  We plan to have the poster available both in printed and electronic format at the annual meeting.

From a budget standpoint, we will be asking for money for #1 and #3 once we figure out what they will cost.
Membership: Jeanne Burke

The Membership Committee got a large number of renewals this week.

Nominating: Merinda McLure

The Nominating Committee has a confirmed slate of candidates and is just waiting for a few remaining bio statements. Elections are due to open on February 14. The committee will send out a notice the morning that elections open, send out a reminder notice on February 24, then elections will close on February 28. Will officially notify Karen when they will be posting the election materials, then provide the materials to Tracey for actual posting.

Publications: No report
Research: Tim Kenny (report sent in via email)

We have updated the website with the current committee names and we are planning to meet next week to discuss plans and responsibilities for the year.
Quint Meeting: Lisa Traditi (report sent in via email)

The web page announcement will be coming soon – URL is http://quint2014.mlanet.org.  Please let me know if you have any questions.
Old Business:

· Darrel Willoughby - We did an electronic vote of the voting members for the approval of the executive secretary’s proposed changes to the amounts of the travel stipend and the awards that were discussed at the December 13, 2013 meeting.

· Melissa DeSantis - MLA Chapter Council is asking every chapter to donate $100 to MLA to fund two new MLA members (someone who has been an MLA member less than 5 years) to attend the chapter council sharing roundtables. MCMLA has not participated in the past, although the Honors and Awards Committee does pay for two people from our chapter to attend. The majority of chapters are already participating. Members voiced support of this proposal and Karen confirmed that we have sufficient funds. Motion for MCMLA to donate $100 to MLA to fund two new MLA members to attend the chapter council sharing roundtables made by Melissa DeSantis and seconded by Darrel Willoughby. Motion approved by voice vote of the MCMLA Executive Committee. [This will be in addition to the sponsorship from Honors and Awards Committee for two MCMLA members to attend. According to the policy and procedure manual, these two people will need to write a summary of the experience for the MCMLA Express after the MLA meeting.]

· Jan Rice - The MLA Credentialing Liaison to the MCMLA proposes that the Midcontinental Chapter of the Medical Library Association provide a one-time grant for full or provisional Academy of Health Information Professionals (AHIP) membership for a limited number of first-time, successful AHIP applications.  Successful applicants would need to be members in good standing with the MCMLA and MLA.  This would be funded in an effort to encourage AHIP membership, motivate MCMLA Chapter members to become involved in their profession and remove the financial barrier from the initial application process. Jan suggested setting $1000 for the grant, which would fund 5 full members or 8 provisional members (or could do a combination of membership types). Will make it first come/first served rather than setting criteria. Will start as a one-time grant and see how successful it is, then determine if we want to do it on an ongoing basis. Members voiced support of this proposal and Karen confirmed that we have the money in reserve. Motion that MCMLA budget $1000 to support AHIP application fees for first time MCMLA applicants made by Melissa DeSantis and seconded by Darrel Willoughby. Motion approved by voice vote of the MCMLA Executive Committee. Karen will write it into the budget and send checks to whoever gets the money. Jan will work with Tracey to see what needs to go on the website, and will think about logistics and discuss at the next meeting.

New Business:

· Rebecca Graves - 2016 meeting (joint meeting with the Midwest Chapter of MLA, in Des Moines, Iowa). ICON (the Nebraska Library Consortium) members are divided on participating in the 2016 meeting planning. If ICON does participate, then we will need to redo the rotation schedule—Nebraska is on for 2018 so if they are going to be working on the 2016 meeting then they need to be skipped over for a couple of years. After the next ICON meeting (2nd Friday in March) there will be a firmer idea of if they will participate. Rebecca will put out a call to see who wants to work with the Midwest chapter on planning the 2016 meeting, and will let Anne Heimann (ICON chair) know that she is sending it out to ICON.
· Tracey Hughes was contacted by the system administrator for KU Med which houses the MCMLA listserv. They will be making some upgrades to the server, and have found a new product that they will implement sometime in the spring. They will not be able to move archived information to the new listserv, but they should be able to save archived messages from our current listserv and make them available in a different way. Tracey will pass along any more information that she learns about this. 

Adjourn:

· Motion to adjourn was made by Melissa DeSantis and seconded by Darrel Willoughby. Motion approved by voice vote of the MCMLA Executive Committee and meeting was adjourned at 10:58 CT.
